79 Elm Street • Hartford, CT 06106-5127

www.ct.gov/deep

Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer

ENGINEERING REPORTS REVIEW

November 5, 2012

Mr. Raymond Turri, President Woodridge Lake Sewer District 766 Riverside Avenue Torrington, CT 06790

Re:

CWF: TBD

I/I Engineering Amendment

Dear Mr. Turri:

This office has reviewed draft copies of the Engineering Amendment *Preliminary I/I Rehabilitation Project* dated October 29, 2012, between the Woodridge Lake Sewer District and Woodard & Curran and the accompanying Forms 5700-41 for the above referenced project. The Amendment is for engineering services for work identified in the collection system investigation performed this spring as follows: design/bid/construction phase services related to pipe lining, test/seal pipe joints, manhole repair & manhole lining determined necessary in the spring investigations.

	Costs
Direct Labor	\$30,370.72
Indirect Costs (Overhead)	\$54,667.30
Other Direct Costs	
Mileage	\$2,543.51
 Printing/Reproduction 	\$750.00
Profit	\$8,503.80
TOTAL COSTS	\$96,835.33
TOTAL ELIGIBLE COSTS	\$96,835.33

The Department of Environmental Protection hereby certifies that it has reviewed the subagreement and has determined that it is in compliance with the regulatory procedures contained in Section 22a-482-3 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies. Approval is given for the amounts shown above as these are the amounts that pertain to the services to be provided under this project.

The approval by DEP of an engineering agreement or amendment does not relieve the consulting engineer from the certified understanding that the subagreement price may be subject to downward renegotiation and/or recoupment where the cost and price data submitted have been determined, as a result of audit, not to have been complete, current and accurate as of the certified date. The Approval of Engineering Amendment and the associated fees should not be interpreted as approval for additional grants funds. This approval will verify that any effort expended by your consultant for the approved services on or after the date of this letter will be considered as eligible for reimbursement under the terms and conditions of the Clean Water Fund once your funding application has been approved.

You are reminded that the Clean Water Fund MBE/WBE requirements are applicable to this approval. The goal for participation by subconsultants is 3.0% of the total approved contract amount for Minority Owned Business Enterprises (MBEs), and 5.0% of the total approved contract amount for Women Owned Business Enterprises

(WBEs). The engineer is required to submit executed subagreements meeting or exceeding this goal within fifteen (15) days of executing the engineering contract or the date of this approval, whichever is later. No payments will be processed by DEP for engineering services until these goals have been met and the appropriate executed subagreements have been submitted. Please submit one copy of each subagreement to Kimberly Forbes, DEP Water Protection and Land Reuse Bureau, 79 Elm Street, Hartford CT 06106-5127.

This APPROVAL does not relieve you of the obligation to obtain any other authorizations as may be required by Federal, State or Local Laws or regulations.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Ann A. Straut-Esden at (860) 424-3137.

Sincerely,

Dennis J. Greci, P.E.

Supervising Sanitary Engineer Planning & Standards Division

Bureau of Water Protection and Land Reuse

DJG/aase

cc: Ken Green, WLSD Planning Committee Chair

Paul Dombrowski, Woodard & Curran (Cheshire Office)

Kimberly Forbes, DEP